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take such other steps necessary to en-
sure an effective and efficient consider-
ation of the evidence, including setting 
time limitations on direct and cross- 
examinations. 

(4) Motions. The presiding official 
may rule on motions including, for ex-
ample, motions to exclude or strike re-
dundant or immaterial evidence, mo-
tions to dismiss the case for insuffi-
cient evidence, or motions for sum-
mary judgment. Except for those made 
during the hearing, all motions and op-
position to motions, including argu-
ment, must be in writing and be no 
more than 10 double-spaced pages in 
length. The presiding official will set a 
reasonable time for the party opposing 
the motion to reply. 

(5) Transcripts. The presiding official 
shall have the oral presentation tran-
scribed and the transcript shall be 
made a part of the record. Either party 
may request a copy of the transcript 
and the requesting party shall be re-
sponsible for paying for its copy of the 
transcript. 

(f) Obstruction of justice or making of 
false statements. Obstruction of justice 
or the making of false statements by a 
witness or any other person may be the 
basis for a criminal prosecution under 
18 U.S.C. 1001 or 1505. 

(g) Post-hearing procedures. At the 
presiding official’s discretion, the pre-
siding official may require or permit 
the parties to submit post-hearing 
briefs or proposed findings and conclu-
sions. Each party may submit com-
ments on any major prejudicial errors 
in the transcript. 

§ 8.28 Expedited procedures for review 
of immediate suspension. 

(a) Applicability. When the Secretary 
notifies a treatment program in writ-
ing that its certification has been im-
mediately suspended, the appellant 
may request an expedited review of the 
suspension and any proposed revoca-
tion. The appellant must submit this 
request in writing to the reviewing of-
ficial within 10 days of the date the 
OTP received notice of the suspension. 
The request for review must include a 
copy of the suspension and any pro-
posed revocation, a brief statement of 
why the decision to suspend and pro-
pose revocation is incorrect, and the 

appellant’s request for an oral presen-
tation, if desired. A copy of the request 
for review must also be sent to the re-
spondent. 

(b) Reviewing official’s response. As 
soon as practicable after the request 
for review is received, the reviewing of-
ficial will send an acknowledgment 
with a copy to the respondent. 

(c) Review file and briefs. Within 10 
days of the date the request for review 
is received, but no later than 2 days be-
fore an oral presentation, each party 
shall submit to the reviewing official 
the following: 

(1) A review file containing essential 
documents relevant to the review, 
tabbed, indexed, and organized chrono-
logically; and 

(2) A written statement, not to ex-
ceed 20 double-spaced pages, explaining 
the party’s position concerning the 
suspension and any proposed revoca-
tion. No reply brief is permitted. 

(d) Oral presentation. If an oral pres-
entation is requested by the appellant 
or otherwise granted by the reviewing 
official in accordance with § 8.27(a), the 
presiding official will attempt to 
schedule the oral presentation within 
20 to 30 days of the date of appellant’s 
request for review at a time and place 
determined by the presiding official 
following consultation with the par-
ties. The presiding official may hold a 
pre-hearing conference in accordance 
with § 8.27(c) and will conduct the oral 
presentation in accordance with the 
procedures of §§ 8.27(e), (f), and (g). 

(e) Written decision. The reviewing of-
ficial shall issue a written decision up-
holding or denying the suspension or 
proposed revocation and will attempt 
to issue the decision within 7 to 10 days 
of the date of the oral presentation or 
within 3 days of the date on which the 
transcript is received or the date of the 
last submission by either party, which-
ever is later. All other provisions set 
forth in § 8.33 apply. 

(f) Transmission of written communica-
tions. Because of the importance of 
timeliness for these expedited proce-
dures, all written communications be-
tween the parties and between either 
party and the reviewing official shall 
be sent by facsimile transmission, per-
sonal service, or commercial overnight 
delivery service. 
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